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AUGUST, 2006  
GENERAL DINNER MEETING
R.S.L. 

Tuesday  15 August, 2006 
Cost of Dinner $20  (GST  inc) Please try to have the correct change.
The Guest speaker for the Dinner Meeting will be Megan Nicholson, the Nurse of the Year Entrant for the Queensland Cancer Fund who will speak about Health and Well  Being.
Board Meetings start at 5.00 pm, Committees will meet at 5.45pm, prior to Dinner Meeting at 6.30pm.
APOLOGIES

Apologies are to be directed ONLY to Geraldine Collins on 55412058.

Please advise by 5pm Monday  14 August, 2006.

In case of an EMERGENCY, an apology may be accepted by Geraldine up to 8.30am on day of the meeting. An account for the cost of the dinner will be forwarded to any member not responding in the usual manner. 

MISSION STATEMENT

Zonta International is a worldwide service 

organisation of executives in business and the professions 

working together to advance the status of women.

From our President:

Dear Members,
Welcome to the windy month of August – we are going to a Ball in Brisbane tonight and as a special treat had my hair done. I now, unfortunately look like the wild witch of Wodenbong - having planted four trees and chased two wicked calves out of the tree lane – running repairs will be the order of the day before 8.00pm tonight – if I’m not to disgrace the side!

Did you see the photograph of our cookery class in the Beaudesert Times – I thought we all looked very healthy!  Thank you Ellen for being our recorder and arranging for the paper to publish the photograph and article in the Times.. I hope Jade Cocks is not upset at being elevated to Pastor – no doubt Josh will take the mistake well. He always comes and gets a copy of the recipe sheets before the classes start. The girls who come are really enjoying the afternoon and I feel the social aspect is becoming as important as the actual cookery classes. I have asked R T Edwards for a quotation for the Capital items we need to buy and have done a little work on the rest of the submission to Jupiters Community Fund. We are on the way.

Please read our Lieutenant Governor’s Newsletter. Vicki Varthas has reinforced for us the ideals of membership qualifications and advised of the aims and aspirations of Zonta for the new Biennium. It is worthwhile to have high aims to reach for – even if we sometimes stagger a little on the way.

Fundraising has been popping up in my mind over the last few weeks. We need to try and come up with worthwhile productive ideas to refill our coffers. At the end of the year we have the Gourmet Goodies stall at the markets in December, but I feel we need to have a fundraiser in between.

Membership is also an area we can all keep in mind. As you know we live in a fast growing area and we should be able to include some of our new residents in our Zonta family. Even in a busy life, time for just you is very important and puts a balance on the overall fabric of our days. I find  Zonta functions and the evening meetings and dinner a breath of fresh air and a nice change from my ordinary life.

Julie Burton from Lismore, our Area 5 Director of District 24 is working on the new Directory. I have emailed the necessary changes to her, so hopefully the new booklet will be available soon. I have also extended an invitation to Julie to come to Beaudeseret – no doubt she will have to co-ordinate with other clubs. We look forward to welcoming her to Beaudesert sooner than later.

Kind regards,

 Alice Warby..

DATES TO REMEMBER

BOARD and DINNER MEETINGS

15 August 2006

19 September 2006

17 October 2006

21 November 2006

No meeting in December

16 January 2007

20 February 2007

20 March 2007

17 April as well the AGM 2007
15 May Changeover 2007
OTHER IMPORTANT DATESl
15 August 2006 Klausman Women in

             Business Scholarships District 

             Candidates due to Headquarters.

17 August 2006 Breastcare Cushion Filling Day at Judy Manderson’s home.
18 August 2006 Nutritional Cooking Class at the Baptist Church Hall 12.45 pm

BIRTHDAY GREETINGS

AUGUST
Special birthday greetings to all those who are celebrating birthdays during the month of August.
Margaret Dennis              6th
Glenys Drew                     15th
Jane Blunck                       15th
Robin Powell                      20th
Congratulations to our member Margaret Brennan who became a grandmother for the first time with Michelle, her daughter giving birth to a little boy, Patrick  Noah on the 26th July 2006.
NUTRITIONAL COOKING CLASSES.        Alice Warby.
The next Cooking Class will be held on Friday, 18th August.

Instruction for the day will be concentrating on everything to do with BEANS.

Please phone Alice to confirm any extra arrangements for the afternoon.
THE CONVENTION REVISTED.

The following 2006-2008 International Service Program Projects  were adopted at the Melbourne International Convention . 
New Projects.


(1) CARE International:

Education and Leadership for Girls and Young Women in Bolivia.

(2) United Nations Industrial Development Organization (UNIDO)

Support for Revival of Rural Community-based Self-Help Initiatives in Sri Lanka.

Continuing Projects.
(3) CARE International 

Mata Masu Dubara “Women on the Move” Phase 11

(4)Afghan Institute of Learning (AIL)

Developing Community-based Efforts to Educate Afghan Women and Girls
The focus for this month is an extract from the Zonta International Service Projects Pre Convention Publication.
(1)CARE International:

Project Focus:

Women’s Education, Health. And Economic Self Sufficiency.

2006-2008 Funding:

US$250,000
CARE’S Education and leadership for Girls and Young Women project will provide working girls and young women (ages 13-25) in Pansankir and Llojet, districts around the periphery of la Paz, Bolivia,opportunities to learn at night, in order to improve their status, well-being, and the opportunities available to them.

The project will reach 1,300 young working women and 150 teachers who teach girls in night school. Most of the participating girls do not speak Spanish in their homes (their native tongue is Amymara or Quechua); many have already suffered sexual abuse or discrimination by the age of 14: and few know the rights available to them under Bolivian and international law.
Primary Project activities will include: 

Improving and developing curricula for night school classes attended by working girls; training and coaching sessions for teachers; training sessions for basic rights and women’s health for girls; implementation of fairs and other activities to promote girls as leaders.

CARE International is one of the world’s largest private international relief and development organizations and a trusted name in 70 developing countries around the world.
FROM OUR ARCHIVES;

August 1992, 14 years ago

(1)Zonta Charity Golf Day at Hills Jimboomba, was a great success. 
(2) August 1992  14 years ago.
(2)The Zonta International Convention was held in Hong Kong and attended by members from the Beaudesert Club.

Thank you to Robin Powell, our archivist who unfortunately could not find out who the members were who attended the Convention. Can anyone help us please?
GETTING TO KNOW YOU…..

Ellen Logan 2006

Early next year five siblings and I will celebrate 50 years of living in Australia. We migrated here from Denmark on the Largs Bay. The trip took twice as long because of breakdowns. It was the ship’s last voyage as it was turned into “scap” on its return home in Scotland.
We lived in the north of South Australia, where my father worked on the railways. We spoke Australian as Dad wanted us to “fit in”.

After a few years working our way south toward civilization, we settled in the Adelaide Hills where my parents were able to buy a home.

I spent almost all of my school years attending Littlehampton Primary and later Mt. Barker High School.

I then worked nearby as a book keeper, and played either netball or tennis on the weekends.

At nineteen and a half years of age, I married and a couple of years later we had Janie and Don. My marriage folded when I was in my late twenties, so I headed north to work as a cook on a station just outside Coober Pedy.

It was good for me to take some time out and think for myself.

After two years, we headed back to civilization, where Janie, Don and myself threw ourselves into playing sport.

After about five years I had itchy feet again, and my two sisters who were living in Brisbane, persuaded me to move to sunny Queensland. Here I met my husband Jim and we had Rachel (now 16) and Tim (15)

I am a very happy grandmother, as Janie and Cameron have two children, Georgia (5) and Mitchell(3).

The first five years on the chicken farm were tough. Our holidays consisted of 3 nights about once a year, which was the short time after cleaning out sheds from one batch, and having to prepare sheds for the next lot of chickens to arrive…and yes, I have shoveled manure!. Now with a Manager working with us on the farm, it means we can take a holiday at the beach for a week during the quieter times. 

My main job now is the book work, so I consider myself very lucky.

Highlights of being a Zontian for me was during my term as President, we had our first Building Your Future Workshop. I was very proud of our members putting this workshop together for the young girls in the area. It has also been good to see the breast cushions and birthing kits taken up as projects.

Life on the farm can be stressful at times,  Jim and I are looking forward to the next phase of our lives when we don’t have to worry about chickens! But then, I guess we will worry about something else.
FOOTPRINTS OF SERVICE.

As a signature of our Club, service to the local community continues everyday.

Thanks to all those members who keep the Hospital Canteen  attended, Telecross,

collections and door knocks for charities and other acts of kindness that pass unheralded   These actions are always appreciated by the recipients and it is also a way that the identity of Zonta can be spread in the community.
Please pencil in your diaries that the deadline for reports and articles for the newsletter is 8th of the month. Thanks Sylvia.
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